

## CLASSIC & ENTHUSIASTS MOTOR CYCLE CLUB of NSW Inc. CENTRAL WEST BRANCH

PO BOX 431 ORANGE NSW 2800 | cemccorange@gmail.com

## **2025 Rally**

Dear Fellow Motorcycle Enthusiasts,

The Classic & Enthusiasts Motor Cycle Club of New South Wales Inc. extends a cordial invitation to your club and members to join us for the 42nd Annual Orange Country Bike Rally, to be held on the 15th and 16th February, 2025.

We encourage all participants to be vaccinated against COVID. If you have any symptoms of COVID, please do not attend.

Closing date is Friday 31st January. You are able to pay by cheque (mail), or EFT. You can return entries via email, or by post, details are on the entry form.

If you require on site camping or bunk room accommodation, please indicate on the entry form and pay in advance. You have the option of not purchasing a Polo Shirt for a reduced entry fee.

The Rally is organized by the Central West Branch, with the Rally Headquarters again being the Scout Camp near Lake Canobolas in the picturesque Towac Valley, approximately 10km West of Orange. Check-in is from 8.00am Saturday and departure at 9.00am. The ride this year will be approximately 200km, and will be marshalled and have back-up trailers.

The ride will take us through Blayney and Neville with morning tea provided by Blayney Public School and then on to lunch at Neville Public School. Fuel will be available at Blayney.

The Saturday night presentation dinner will as usual be held at the Scout Camp, 6.30pm for 7.00pm (BYO alcohol) at \$35 per head – please order and pay in advance with the entry form to allow us to make arrangements for catering. A self catered light breakfast of tea, coffee and toast is also available at the Scout Camp both mornings for a cost of \$5.00.

On the Sunday morning there will be a ride of approximately 80kms around the local area including a coffee stop, departing the Scout Camp with an 8.30am start, returning at approximately 11am. This is an unmarshalled ride.

Additional entry forms can be downloaded from the CEMCC Website or in the November and December edition of The Clatter.

Please mail entry forms back to The Rally Secretary, PO Box 431 Orange NSW 2800, along with a cheque made out to: Central West CEMCC or pay by EFT and email your entry form to cemccorange@gmail.com - see the Entry Form for full details.

For further information, contact Rick Kent 0400 109 751 or Brain Corey 0439 784 737.

Best wishes

Rick and Brian

## **Rally Coordinators**

## **CONDITIONS OF ENTRY**

- 1. While motorcycles of any age are welcome, only those up to and including 1995 are eligible for judging.
- 2. Motorcycles must be ridden to judging to be eligible.
- 3. Participants are required to follow all driving regulations. Safety for yourself and others is your responsibility, you ride at your own risk and the Club is not liable for accidents and or injury.
- 4. We regret meals are NOT available Friday Night at the Scout Camp.
- 5. Unpowered camping sites and bunk house accommodation is available. The Bunk House is limited and will be allocated to entrants as their entry is received.
- 6. Due to liquor administration laws and insurance restrictions, we sincerely regret we are unable to serve alcohol at the Rally. BYO okay.

LATE ENTRIES: Late entries may be accepted but are subject to the following conditions -

- The lunches and presentation dinner meals will not be available.
- Bunk house accommodation is limited and may not be available.